NEWSLETTER

| WILL SHOW YOU THE WAY TO HEAVEN

TERM 4 DECEMBER 9 2020 Number 19

Dear Families,

To say that 2020 has been a most unusual year is an understatement! Given the difficulties and
constraints that we have all experienced as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic, | am immensely
proud of how well the children coped with the disruption and the hard work that the teachers put
into planning and delivering online work, monitoring student progress and keeping in contact with
families. | also acknowledge the support of parents and the effort that families put into ensuring
that children were still learning.

Last Thursday we hosted our end-of-year Award Presentation assembly. The SRC spoke well,
outlining ‘the year that was 2020’ for us. Student of the Term awards were handed out as were
the Fr O’Neill Clear Speaking Awards and Catechism Awards. All children who received an
award were worthy recipients and it was a fitting way to acknowledge their hard work. Fr O’Neil
joined me in presenting the awards and spoke to the children about the importance of being of
service to others. His speech was warm and full of admiration for the children and teachers. Fr
O’Neill’s continued support of our school is most appreciated.

Kindergarten Orientation

Last week welcomed our newest enrolments -the Kinder 2021 children. Although our Kinder
Orientation looked very different this year, it was smooth, stress-free and exciting! | thank Mrs
Bayada and Mrs Field for welcoming the children and introducing them to school life. My thanks
also to Mrs Smith, Miss Farrugia, Mrs Derrett and Mrs Kelly for their assistance in the
program. | want to particularly acknowledge our Year 5 children who were superb in welcoming
them to SJV and escorting them to the Kinder classrooms. They will make excellent buddies for
the Kindergarten children next year.

Two recent events that | have been privileged to watch were the Stage 3 debating contest and the
election of the SRC. The children participating in the debate ‘Is Home-Schooling Better Than
Attending School?’ spoke with conviction and were very persuasive in their arguments.
Congratulations to all of the participants for the manner in which they entered into the debate. |
also congratulate the Year § children who put themselves forward to serve on the SRC in 2021.
Each of them delivered excellent speeches confidently and with conviction. | was most impressed
by the common theme of being of service to others which featured in their speeches.

Our swimming carnival last Friday was an exciting day and | thank Mrs Hancock and Mrs Asaad
for their organisation as well as the teachers for ensuring that the day was a success.

COVID-19 proved a challenge for our P&F this year. Under the leadership of Mrs Teneile Shaw,
the committee still did an amazing job of raising funds. Their efforts have assisted us in the
purchase of reading resources as well as sensory playground equipment. After 11 years at St John
Vianneys, 7 of those as a member of the P&F, Mrs Tina Hendricks will be stepping down from the
role of Treasurer and | thank her for all that she has done for our school in that time.




This year we say farewell to Mrs Jeana Balintec and Miss Nadushi Algama, both of whom
have contributed significantly to our community as teachers. | am sure you all join me in
wishing them both well in their future endeavours. In 2021, we will welcome Miss Daniella Rak
to our teaching staff.

Farewell Mrs Fletcher

After 25 years of loyal service to the St John Vianney’s community, Mrs Anne Fletcher is
retiring. Anne has been one of the ‘mainstays’ in the school office greeting parents and other
visitors to the school, answering phone calls, attending to children in sick bay and also
providing admin support to four Principals. | am sure you all join me in wishing Anne a
wonderful retirement. | thank her for all that she has done for our community and for the very
warm welcome and support that she extended to me when | began my Principalship of STV at
the beginning of the year.

It is always sad to farewell families whose association with St John Vianney's has come to an
end.This year we farewell the Aducayen, Aniano, Autagavaia, Bermudez, Buttigieg,
Chrysanthou, Daraoay, Dela Cruz, Espino, Graf, Gunnion, Hamilton, Hendrickson, Icaca,
Ison, Joby, Layson, Liu, Muhammad, Nicolas, Papachristou, Paul, Portelli, Quiazon,
Reyes, Rull, Salameh, San Pedro, Scott, & Zorzut Families. Thank you for your contribution
to St John Vianney's over the years and we hope you have many fond memories to take with
you.

In closing, | would like to thank and acknowledge Mrs Smith, Mrs Dawinan, Mrs Fletcher,
Miss Farrugia all of the teachers and teacher assistants and our P&F for a wonderful year. |
also thank the most important members of our school community: the children, who quite
simply make it a pleasure to turn up to SJV each day!

Wishing all families a holy and peace-filled Christmas and safe holiday. | look forward fo
welcoming everyone back in 2021

And in that region there were shepherds out in the field, keeping watch over their flock by night.
And an angel of the Lord appeared to them, and the glory of the Lord shone around them, and
they were filled with fear. And the angel said to them, “Be not afraid; for behold, | bring you
good news of a great joy which will come to all the people; for to you is born this day in the city
of David a Saviour, who is Christ the Lord. And this will be a sign for you: you will find a babe
wrapped in swaddling cloths and lying in a manger.” And suddenly there was with the angel a
multitude of the heavenly host praising God and saying, “Glory to God in the highest, and on
earth peace among men with whom he is pleased!” (Luke 2: 8-14)

Mrs Cameron Lievore
Principal




Christmas Joy and
Blessings
to all
our families
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Doonside




STUDENT COUNCIL 2021
Our Year 5 students went through an important process of electing eight new members of the Student
Council for 2021 as well as eight Sports Captains.

CONGRATULATIONS to the following students who have been elected by their peers as our new
Student Council for 2021.

STUDENT COUNCIL 2021
SCHOOL CAPTAINS: Roslind Cabiguen & Lucas Ocampo
STUDENT COUNCIL: Isaac Bayada, Ayurvi Chaudhary, Maria Kanesh, Jordan Laidlaw,
Bridget Mercado, George Sokar.

SPORT CAPTAINS 2021
MacKillop (blue): Marcus Liao & Angela Tako
Smith (gold): Samuel Vella & Nina Isakoy
O’Neill (red): John Paul AbouChaaya & Chelsea Quimpo
Watts (green): Preston Wortley & Madison Divina

STUDENT OF THE TERM AWARDS FOR TERM 4 - CONGRATULATIONS

Ante Jurkovic (KB), Alexander Villaret (KG), Connor Layson (1B), Edison Zheng (1G),
Julienne Esclanda (2B), Ryan Shobin (2G), Graceline Sinambela (3B), Eliza Arranz (3G),
Elijah Sibucao (4B), Aaliyah-Rose Robertson (4G), Jordan Laidlaw (5B), Sophia Miranda (5G),
Alanna Jomon (6B), Niyat Habtemikel (6G), Michael Hellouei (G), Charlie Shaw (KB)
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GRADUATING CLASS OF 2020

6BLUE — MR STENNETT
Mico Aducayen
Andrew Aggrey
Charlotte Attard
Khodi Azzopardi
Rhianna Bartlett
Kristian Bermudez
Meriel Cruz

Tiana Cutajar
Cypher Dela Cruz
Seputia Graf
Tyarrah Jimenez
Alanna Jomon
Joshua Joubran
Jacob Magsalin
Dustin Lee Mallari
Sofia Manalac
Ethan McIntyre
Sarah Muhammad
Helyna Nery
Gabriel Paul

Gian Portelli
Airbelle Quiazon
Allistaire Reyes
Sandrina Roufail
Lachlan Rull
Elianah San Pedro
Micaela Sibucao
Dion Trainor

6GOLD - MRS BALINTEC
Mentweb Angelo
Adia Aniano

Joel Autagavaia
Matthew Buttigieg
Timothy Cheng
Jerome Chin

Nicholas Chrysanthou
Lucy CGiapparra
Rachel DeLuca
Rylarni Du Ross
Cryztle Espino
Jocelyn Graf

Hayley Gunnion
Niyat Habtemikel
Keira Hamilton

Lara Hendrickson
Angelica Icaca

Nathan Ison

Jayden Liu

Calvin Maningat
Chanel Morales
Myron Nicolas
Caitlin Ortega
Monique Papachristou
Nicolas Perez

Jesse Scott

Joshua Zorzut

We congratulate the Graduating Class and thank them for their leadership this year.
A special thank you goes to the Student Council Members and School Captains for being
excellent role models.

STUDENT COUNCIL 2020

SCHOOL CAPTAINS: Tiana Cutajar & Nicholas Perez

STUDENT COUNCIL: Adia Aniano, Tyarrah Jimenez, Jacob Magsalin, Chanel Morales,
Myron Nicolas & Lachlan Rull

SPORT CAPTAINS 2020

MacKillop (blue): Lara Henrickson & Andrew Aggrey
Smith (gold):

O’Neill (red): Cryztle Espino & Gian Portelli
Watts (green): Rhianna Bartlett & Ethan McIntyre

Our thoughis and warmest wishes to all Year 6 pupils as they embark upon their

High School Years.
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FR O'NEILL RELIGIOUS KNOWLEDGE AWARD 2020

Congratulations to the students who received the Fr. O’Neill Religious Knowledge Award for 2020.
This award is presented to students from each of the primary classes who achieve 100% in the

Religious Knowledge Test which is based on the St John Vianney’s Parish Catechism. God bless you.
Remember to LIVE the message of the Gospel. Thank you, Fr. O'Neill, for your support of this award.

3B
3G
4B
4G
5B
5G
6B
6G

Scyanna Du Ross, Manny Cabiguen, Celestine Cabiguen

Jaanvi Sahni, Anna Prokhorov, Eliza Arranz, Mark Boctor, Oliver Villaret

Jayden Derjani, Annabelle Valenzuela-D’Antonio, Arrabel Gutierrez

Niya Kanesh, Janelle LoboKakodkar, Tyenna Jimenz

Roslind Cabiguen, Tayana Hamilton, Nina Isakov, Maria Kanesh, Carmen Sokar

Alana Jesson, Charlize Pascale, Ayurvi Chaudhary, Chelsea Quimpo

Helyna Christy Nery, Tyarrah Jimenez, Gian Portelli, Tiana Cutajar

Myron Nicolas, Cryztle Espino, Keira Hamilton, Chanel Morales, Monique Papachristou

FR O’NEILL CLEAR SPEAKING AWARD 2020

Congratulations to the students who received the Fr. O’Neill Clear Speaking Award for 2020. This
award is an initiative of our Parish Priest and is awarded to one student from each of the primary
classes. Thank you Fr. O'Neill for your continued support of clear speaking.

Arizona Tuari (3B) Roslind Cabiguen (5B)
Mark Boctor (3G) Margaux Lim (5G)
Avryl Bergado (4B) Alanna Jomon (6B)
Zara Smith (4G) Angelica Icaca (6G)




PRIMARY SWIMMING CARNIVAL 2020

Our 2021 Primary Swimming Carnival was held on Friday 4th December 2020 at Mt Druitt
Swimming Centre. We had an amazing day with beautiful weather and lots of fun in the pools.
The children participated in many events including, 25m, 50m, 100m and novelty events.

Congratulations to all the students who took part in the races and especially following age
champions

The result are as follows:

1 WATTS (GREEN) 103

314 O’NEILL (RED) 69
4th MACKILLOP (BLUE) 58

2020 CHAMPIONS:

Junior Girl Champion: Bernadette Mcintyre Runner Up: Olivia Jesson
Junior Boy Champion: Sage Cheng Runner Up: Isaac Bayada

10 Years Girl Champions: Meghan Bartlett

10 Years Boy Champion: Oliver Franjic

Senior Girl Champion: Alana Jesson Runner Up: Ysabella Sibucao
Senior Boy Champion: Jordan Laidlaw Runner Up: Boris Prokhorov

A special thank you to all our staff who ran the day so smoothly and well done to all our
students.

Mariette Asaad & Margaret Hancock
Sports Coordinators




CALENDAR TERM 4

Thursday December 10 Premiers Reading Challenge Assembly

Friday December 11 9.30am Year 6 Graduation

6B (Mr Stennett’s Class) ~ 9:30-10:30am

6G (Mrs Balintec’s Class) ~ 11:30am-12:30pm
Basketball Clinic -1G, 3B, 3G, 4B, 4G & 5B

Sunday December 13 3RD SUNDAY OF ADVENT

Monday December 14 Christmas Liturgy & Nativity Story ~ led by Yrs. 3 & 4
Mufti Day for Students- theme red and green

Tuesday December 15 Yr. 6 Day Out ~ Don Bosco Centre

Wednesday December 16 STUDENT’S LAST DAY

Thursday December 17 STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

Friday December 18 STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

Tuesday 26t January 2021: Public Holiday

Wednesday 27" January 2021: STAFF ONLY
Mathematics Assessment Interviews (MAISs)

Thursday 28t January 2021: @ STAFF ONLY
Mathematics Assessment Interviews (MAISs)

Friday 29t January 2021: Years 1-6 Resume
Monday 15t February 2021: Kindergarten Commence
KIDS ON KEYBOARD 2021

Keyboard classes will return to the classroom in 2021. The programme is open to students
from year 2 onwards. Classes run before school from 8:00am to 8:45 am. It is a fun way to start
learning to play and read music. Term fees are $125.

If you are interested in enrolling your child for next year or would like more information
please contact Christine Dieckmann on 0409-247-424.
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Good morning Father O’Neill, Mr Lievore, Mrs Smith, Teachers and Students.

Another new year for new students and old. 2020 threw so many challenges at us, like
coronavirus and bushfires around Australia. As we settled into our new classrooms, we started
off the new year with the swimming carnival which took place at Riverstone. We thank Mrs
Hancock for preparing this day full of splashes and laughter. After all the competitions, Green
took first place for all the competitions and Red won the war cries. Congratulations to the
other colour teams who tried their best during this big event.

We slowly learned more about our classmates and teachers and of course, the new
Kindergartens. Year 6 showed them around the school and taught them the school rules. After
two weeks of being good friends, we celebrated the Welcome Assembly to officially welcome
them as members of the SJV community. Soon after, on March sth and 6th, Year 6 travelled to
Vision Valley to experience their first school camp. They had a great time swimming, climbing
and roasting marshmallows. We thank Mr Lievore, Mrs Smith, Mr Stennett and Mrs Balintec
for arranging this trip.

Just as we started to have a great time, it all went down the drain when the COVID restrictions
started to be a pain. We were stuck at home, doing remote learning and being away from
friends. This started from Week 8 and continued over the holidays. In Week 10, Mr Lievore was
so kind to give us an extra week of holidays which started in Week 11. Thank vou Mr Lievore for
giving us this special treat to take away our stress.

The 2020 coronavirus made a huge impact at SJV's during term 2. Everyone was terrified of
catching the infamous virus and so remote learning began. It was highly different compared to
other years. MANY of us were confused, especially doing your work in an unusual learning
space.

Term 2 was quite chaotic and so was this year, but we got through it. Our reports were VERY
dissimilar since we didn’t get our normal grades. On behalf of the whole school, we'd like to
thank all our teachers for helping us even when it got very stressful trying to communicate
with us and sending in our tasks, we appreciate it very much. As remote learning slowly ended
in Week 3, everyone gradually came back to school and greeted each other with smiles that
would last for ages. We had to social distance and pul hand sanitiser on our hands for safety.
Obviously, these were protocols but we're very lucky to have been able to go back to school for
face to face learning.

Mothers’ Day came by, even with covid that wouldn't stop us celebrating, with the help of the
P&F, we had a Mothers’ Day Stall allowing us to give gifts to show our appreciation for our
mums. And with the help of Mr Stennett, students participated in creating a special video we
shared with the mums of our SJV’s community.



Finally, on the 25th May we came back to full time, face to face learning. Suddenly, we were
coming to the end of term 2. Ready to learn some more, many things happened as we neared
the end of term 2. After 32 years, Mrs Fidler decided to retire, in honour of her, teachers held a
farewell celebration for her. Some students from each grade presented amazing class videos,
speeches and poems. On a happy note, the social justice team initiated the Igniting care with
cans project with Miss D’sa and Mr Stennett. We got to wear mufti in exchange for cans which
would be donated to those in need! A great way for us to give back to others. Thank you very
much to the social justice team, Mr Stennett and Miss D’sa for helping to organise this event.
Finally, with the help of Mrs Dobrzynski a few talented artists here at SJV’s were working on
beautiful art pieces. Some of these artworks were chosen to be shown in multiple art galleries,
including being hung up at the Children’s Westmead Hospital. Congratulations to Allistaire
Reyes, Chloe Otazu, Boris Prokhorov and Isaac Bayada for being chosen.

Overall, despite the year being very difficult, term 2 will be one to remember. We made some
great memories this year, and this was just part of it.

\Jerm 3: chanel and rugron

As another holiday slowly ended, Term 3 began, with parents still not able to go to assemblies
due to COVID restrictions. At the start of Term 3, the SJV community welcomed Miss Cathy
Farrugia to the SJV's staff, replacing Mrs. Anne Fidler who retired after 32 years of loyal service
to our school. At the end of Term 2, Mr Lievore introduced us to the Winter Reading Challenge,
which was held throughout the holidays. At the start of Term 3, the winners were announced,
and each winner won a bag of books. The winners were:

1. Maya Pineda from K Blue,

I

Ivanna Ibrahim from K Gold,
Amelia Shobin from 1 Blue,
Cecille Rucat from 1 Gold,
Sophia Belista from 2 Blue,
Demaiyrah Desouza from 2 Gold,

S

7. Sabrina Santiago from 3 blue,
8. Liana Saba from 3 Gold,

9. Majella Nguyen from 4 Blue,
10. Justin Dela Pena from 4 Gold,
1. Zyra Broadfoot from 5 Blue,
12. Aidan Feliciano from 5 Gold,
13. Helyna Nery from 6 Blue,

14. Niyat Habtemikel from 6 Gold,

The one who read the most books, which was 99, was Maria Kanesh from s blue.
Congratulations to all of the winners, and everyone else who participated, and don't forget
what Mr Lievore always says - Read, Read, Read. During Term 3, we were introduced to a high
quality Gymnastics program through the company ‘Be Skilled Be Fit’ Each week, all children
from all years participated in a 1 hour lesson to develop their movement and Gymnastics skills
through a range of equipment and gear provided by the company.



A huge thank you to Mrs Asaad who has worked hard to coordinate with ‘Be skilled Be Fit’ to
organise this program. On Tuesday the 4th August, the whole of SJV’s celebrated the Feast of
St. John Vianney, but sadly, like many other things this year, the nature of the celebration had
to change due to COVID - 19, but hey, that’s better than not celebrating it at all. Thank you to
Mr Stennett for organising a prayer and liturgy for both the primary and infants classes, which
teachers used with their children. On Friday of Week 2 of Term 3, SJV’s hosted a fun day and
talent quest which raised money for Bear Cottage. Through the generosity of the SJV
community, we raised $891.00 which has been forwarded to Bear Cottage. Many thanks to Miss
D’Sa for coordinating the Talent quest and Fun Day. Throughout the term, Year 6 had been
tirelessly working on their Voice of Youth speeches, but only some made it to the finals. On
Tuesday, 18th August, six students from Year presented their Voice of Youth speeches in the
school finals. The finalists from 6 Blue were: Khodi Azzopardi, Sofia Manalac and Alanna
Jomon. The finalists from 6 Gold were: Angelica Icaca, Keira Hamilton and Nicolas Perez.
Congratulations to Angelica Icaca who talked about ‘Children’s Rights’ for earning the Social
Justice award, and Keira Hamilton who talked about ‘Constructive Criticism’ for being the
overall school champion, and of course, the whole of Year 6, for working hard to present their
speeches. During this term, 12 students from Year 3 to 6 participated in the NSW Chess
Competition for Primary Schools, but sadly, due to COVID restrictions the competition was cut
short. However, we would like to congratulate these students for showing great sportsmanship
and representing our school. These students were:

- Gabriel Paul and Jayden Liu from year 6

- Isaac Bayada, Samuel Vella and Jordan Laidlaw from Year 5

- Eason Zheng, Justin Dela Pena, Avryl Bergado, Arianne Santos, Annabelle Valenzuela -

D’Antonio, Caetlynn Dolores from Year 4

- Hendrix Layson from Year 3.
Although the parents aren’t physically here, we would like to also thank them for their
patience and for taking them to their ‘AWAY’ games.

On Wednesday of week 8 of Term 3, Mr Stennett created and showed the whole SJV’s
community a wonderful presentation celebrating fathers, grandfathers, uncles and father
figures. A big thank you to the P&F under the guidance of Mrs Teneile Shaw, for working
tirelessly raising funds for our school. This year’s Fathers’ Day Stall was run and organised
very differently (in order to comply with COVID restrictions). A massive thank you to Mrs
Smith, Miss Farrugia and Mrs Kersivien for running the stall on the day.

Overall, this year has been a hectic year but Term 3 is definitely one for the books.

\Fernt 4

Finally, here we are in Term 4. Everyday is always a new one with more excitement and
opportunities to learn, we are growing by the minute. The 2021 SRC and 2021 Sport Captains
were revealed which is very exciting! I'm sure they look forward to becoming the leaders of our
school.

This term we had the Musica Viva Incursion which all of us got to enjoy via zoom. A gigantic
thanks to Mrs Stanley for giving us this amazing opportunity. We also got to enjoy ice blocks
when it got warmer throughout the year. We all definitely enjoyed having these treats every
now and then. Thank you to the P & F for organising this on Fridays during lunch!



Thank you to the teachers who have helped us learn even throughout all the difficulties of the
whole year in general. It was for sure very stressful but on a happier note we've almost made it
to the end of this very much iconic year.

While this was a hard year, we've worked very hard to get through it. We've enjoyed every bit of
it. We're finally nearing the end of the school year, looking forward to the six week school
holiday and most of you continuing your time together at SJV’s.

This year was very, very stressful and confusing for both staff and the students here at SJV but
it was definitely very fun. We had many complications due to the pandemic but we finally
made it to the end, at least almost. We gave a lot towards those in need this year like the
elderly, or people who don’'t have a home to come to or a meal to look forward to. Thank you to
those who helped in fundraisers organized by students and staff of the SJV's community
especially during the hard times of this year.

Although we've had some ups and downs this year, it’ll definitely be one to remember. Looking
at all the activities we’ve been able to do no matter what, we can call ourselves lucky. With all
the incursions and celebrations we've been able to do during the pandemic, I'd say it was quite
enjoyable. At least in my point of view. We've all been able to look forward to seeing our friends
on weekends and learning new things, even Maths. But even during remote learning we all
wanted to go back to bed and watch netflix in your pyjamas. At least we were able to get
through this difficult but somewhat amazing year.

We've enjoyed this year so much even when we had to be apart for some time this year. SJV will
always be a joined community for us to come back to everyday, at least on the weekdays. We've
all worked so hard to succeed and succumb this crazy vear. We all look forward to next year
which will definitely be a fresh start for many people. With vear 6 going to highschool, the new
kindy's coming to big school and the other years moving up another grade getting ready for
more exciting learning.

In conclusion, this year will be one to remember. Sometimes it really did go downhill but many
things we did made up for it. On behalf of the whole of year 6 we will definitely miss this place.
As a whole community I'm confident that this year will be remembered as the one year where
everything changed for schools around the world, including this very one we are sitting in. A
huge thank you to Fr O’Neill, Fr Szondi and to the staff and students for putting our best
interests first in order to make this year as enjoyable as possible. We've really had a great time
this year even though we had to follow some very particular rules. We appreciate every single
teacher who has gone through this with us. Thankyou on behalf of all of the 2020 SJV's Student
Council. We appreciate you all very much and will miss yvou! God bless and have a fantastic rest
of the vear.



MERIT CERTIFICATES

Congratulations to the following Students:

Liam Marma

Willious Chakma

Maya Pineda

Javon Elfar

Pearl Adjei

Pina Mangion

Om Nepal

Ethan Garcia

Emilia Cuento Reynoso

Chloe Otazu
Angelisa Saba
Johan Franswah
Stjepan Siric
Abigail Salameh
Tyrell Quimpo

Evelyn Joshy
Arav Singh
Alexis Ceballos
Julienne Esclanda
Arya Neupane
Ayrton Tiongco

Lilliana Broadfoot
Nicholas Borg
Jacinta Aquino
David Lopez

Bella Ramia
Celestine Cabiguen

Majella Nguyen
Annabelle AbouChaaya
Mile Siric

Jasmine KC

Nathan Leonardo

Jack Vatuloka

Elias Hellouie
Carmen Sokar
Lucas Ocampo
Aayana Chaudhary
Samuel Vella
Marcus Liao

Jacob Magsalin
Elianah San Pedro
Alanna Jomon
Rhianna Bartlett
Sandrina Roufail
Ethan Mclntyre

K GOLD

1 GOLD

2 GOLD

3 GOLD

4 GOLD

5 GOLD

6 GOLD

21% & 27 November 2020

Grayson Bolwell
Josh Miranda
Isabel Rucat
Michael Perez
Amira Saumatua
Jaymee Bulaong

Phoenix Sylva-Williams
Serena Arranz

Lina Joseph

Lara Mabagos

Edison Zheng

Andre Mikhail Tiongco

Olivia Jesson

Gabriel Crisostomo
Taylor O’Keefe
Charlotte-Grace Bayada
Sienna Hayman-Lafo
Georgia Mercado

Anna Prokhorov
Alyssa Arevalo
Micah Mercado
Kyle Sarol

Khushi Singh
Bernadette McIntyre

Janelle Lobokakodkar
Eason Zheng

Prudence Baay

Justin Dela Pena
Aaliyah-Rose Robertson
Tyenna Jimenez

Caleb Decayo

Geneika Fadlen
Aidan Feliciano
Brenda Abreu
Boris Prokhorov
Carlos Lopez
Adrienne Mahusay

Lucy Ciappara
Chanel Morales
Mentweb Angelo
Calvin Maningat
Mentweb Angelo
Jocelyn Graf




CONTINUATION OF MERIT CERTIFICATES
Congratulations to the following Students:

4" December 2020
K BLUE Alexis Lansangan KGOLD  Amelia Cutajar
Ara Dsouza Emmanuel Rindfleish
Aaron Feliciano Stefan Sococ
1BLUE Antoine Alfafara 1GOLD  Nahom Habtemikel
Amelia Shobin Nathaniel Ram
Aidan Labo Cecille Rucat
2 BLUE Agnes Justin 2GOLD  ZyraElfar
Sophia Belista Roman Santos
Natasha Kuhu Demaiyrah Desouza
3BLUE Scyanna Du Ross 3GOLD
Romeo Marasigan
Isis Daraoay
4 BLUE Jake Catajar 4 GOLD Annabelle Muljono
Denzell Crisostomo Oliver Franjic
Joseph Abou-Yaghi Gabriel Talione
SBLUE Lidya Habtemikel 5 GOLD Ayurvi Chaudhary
Meghan Bartlett Charlize Pascale
Angela Tako Geneika Fadlen
6 BLUE 6 GOLD Nathan Ison

Keira Hamilton
Matthew Buttigieg

Don’t miss out on important information and school updates........

SkoolBag®

Don't forget to download our school's SkoolBag app to
ensure that you are kept in the loop on:

© School newsletters © Cancellations

© Notices © Reminders
© Events © ...and more!

Just search for our school's
:::;‘;'Gl&‘ﬂ-g‘:‘ name in the App Store on your
phone and download ocur app!

OR

Please subscribe to our NEWSLETTER through our website -
stjohnvianneysdoonside@parra.catholic.edu.au




PARENTS & FRIENDS

he P&F Committee would like to thank all the students, parents, extended family and staff for all
of their support this year.

As we all know 2020 has been a very different year but despite that we have still managed to
hold some wonderful stalls for the children with the help of some of the SJV staff.

Through these fundraising events we have been able to assist the school with purchasing some
much needed equipment and resources.

We would like to give a special mention to Tina Hendrickson who will be leaving the P&F and
the SJV community this year. We want thank Tina for all the time she has given to the P&F over
the past 7 years. We have loved working with you and your help was so important and valued by
us all. We will miss having you as part of our team.

We would like to wish the whole St John Vianney’s community a very Merry Christmas and a
safe and happy 2021. We wish you all peace, joy and all the best that this wonderful holiday has
to offer.

We look forward to working with you all in 2021.

Teneile Shaw, Maryanne Vella & Tina Hendrickson
P&F Committee

COMMUNITY NEWS

KINDERCARE LEARNING CENTRE BEFORE and AFTER SCHOOL
PICKUP & DROP OFF DAILY SERVICE

Kindercare Learning Centre located in Doonside is a privately owned centre offering a variety of
services including Long Day, Before & After School Care and Vacation Care for ages 0-12 years.
Full Government subsidy and eligibility offered.

Our centre is open 7am to 6pm all year round.

Our Before School Care operates from 7.00am — 8.45am.

Our After School Care operates from 3.00pm to 6.00pm.

For further enquiries, or to make the switch please contact Jackie De Abreu on
(02) 9622 8214 or visit our website www.kindercare.com.au




